
CAST Senior Meet & 12/U Pentathlon 
This past weekend we had 2 swim meets at the Joan Croc 
pool, the CAST senior meet and the 12 and under Pentathlon. 
I was very pleased with the performances over this past 
weekend as well as the support our swimmers showed for one 
another. I was especially pleased by a couple of finishes 
in which our swimmers out-touched another team! It is great 
to see the hard work put into practices paying off at those 
moments. Thank you to the parents for volunteering to time 
and transporting the tarps as well as the support you give 
your kids! And thanks to our meet official Matt Boese for 
making sure nobody cheated at the Pentathlon. 
 
Individual swimmers Senior Meet: 
 
Derek Brecht: Derek kicked off the weekend with an amazing 
1650yd free in which he dropped 26 seconds! He then went on 
to drop another second in his 100 breast, 2 seconds in his 
200 IM, and then 5 seconds in his 500 free. Awesome job 
Derek, keep it up! 
 
Lauren Brecht: Lauren had a great meet on Sunday earning 
her lifetime best in her 50 free and 200 backstroke. She is 
consistently one of the hardest working swimmers in 
practice and is a great role model for our younger 
swimmers, awesome job Lauren! 
 
Jack Bell: Jack had some great races earning best times in 
his 50 free and 100 breast. His strokes are coming along 
great and with a little more turn work, he will improve 
tremendously this season. Great swims! 
 
Bela Boese: Bela had a fantastic meet earning her far 
western in her 100 back, dropping 2 seconds in her 200 IM 
and 3 seconds in her 100 fly. Excellent swims Bela, with a 
little more work on a quicker start she will be improving 
even more. 
 
Noah Hultner: Noah's swims were great, he came closer to 
his far western in the 200 fly and dropped 24 seconds in 
his 1000 free. He is getting very close to his far western 
in the 1000 and with how determined he is he will surely 
improve every time he swims this race! 
 
Ian Yasui: Ian had some fast swims, dropping a second in 
his 200 free and staying very close to his bests in his 
other races. He had consistently great starts, turns, and 



finishes in all his races and even though he was feeling 
under the weather, he still came and raced his best. Way to 
go! 
 
Individual Swimmers 12/u Pentathlon: 
 
Natalia Boese: Natalia was the first swimmer of the 
morning, and earned 4th overall in the meet. She raced 
really well throughout the meet and stayed very close to 
her best times. With a little more work on her breakouts 
and finishes she will be making more Jo cuts for this 
season, Awesome effort! 
 
Bennett Axline: Bennett swam very well this weekend 
dropping 7 seconds in his 50 fly, 8 in his 50 breast and 2 
in his 50 free. He is getting closer and closer to those A 
cuts and with a little more hard work and focus he can earn 
them by the end of the season. 
 
Angela Liu: Angela earned a best time in her 50 back, 50 
breast, and 100 Im coming really close to some of her JO 
cuts! She has a lot of heart in her races and with a little 
more quality practice and focus on technique, she will earn 
those times very soon. 
 
Joshua He: He-man had a solid meet, he stayed very close to 
his best times and earned 2nd overall in the meet. He is a 
great racer and really knows how to turn it on at the end 
of his races. With a little more focus he will be very 
successful this season! 
 
Bela Boese: Bella had a great meet, dropping time in her 50 
back, 50 free, and 100 IM earning her Far western cut. She 
is very close to her far western cuts in the other races 
and with a faster start it is definitely within reach. She 
finished 2nd overall in the meet, fantastic! 
 
Joshua Freeman: Joshua had some stand out swims this meet, 
earning a best time in his 50 back, 50 fly, and 50 breast. 
He earned 8th overall and he definitely earned it with 
those races, keep it up Mojo! 
 
Curtiss Mueller: Curtiss earned a best time in his 50 free, 
50 breast, and 50 fly and showed great team spirit by 
cheering for all his teammates throughout the meet. He has 
a great attitude and knows how to race, awesome meet 
Curtiss! 



 
Overall our swimmers did excellent and everyone earned at 
least one best time, which is very encouraging to see in 
the middle of the season! Keep it up everyone, and keep an 
eye on those end of season goals, remember to ask us 
coaches if you have any questions we haven't answered or 
want any additional feedback in meets or practice! 
 


